Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes of 01/27/2010

Current members, those present in bold:

Anita Allyn, Maureen Gorman, Lisa Grega, Donald Hirsh (vice chair), Jie Kang, Andrew Leynes, Jeffrey Osborn, Lee Ann Riccardi, Benjamin Rifkin, Jessica Spooner, Barbara Strassman, Jeanine Vivona (chair), Jennifer Wang
Discussion and Actions Taken

1. Minutes of 12/09/2009 were introduced and approved.

2. Report from Steering - Vice chair Donald Hirsh – nothing to report.

3. Status of December 2009 version of Promotions Document

· Provost has officially released this document.

· The request for revisions from members of the English department will go to Steering first.  (Refers to e-mail from David Blake, 01/25/2010.)  Most of the requested changes had to do with reappointment.

4. Two new charges:

a. Faculty Office Hours

b. Ways to Handle Applications from Members of SOSA and Sabbatical Committees

Subsequent discussion focused on item 4. b.

How do the MUSE Committee and the Career Development Committees handle the situation when a committee member is also an applicant?  Can we learn from there practices?

Current practices of SOSA and its use of the ad hoc committee were discussed.  The ad hoc committee consists of three former SOSA committee members and the Chair of SOSA as a non-voting member.  The ad hoc committee scores the applications of current SOSA committee members in a process separate from the discussion and scoring of all other SOSA applications.

The NIH grant-review committee model was discussed.  In the grant-review committee, person in conflict leaves while application is discussed and returns as soon as conflict is over.  In this case, conflict includes being the applicant or having close personal or professional ties to the person submitting the application.

Concerns about the use of an ad hoc committee for reviewing SOSA committee members' applications were expressed.  These included:

· Loss of reference system or calibration of the committee in ranking applications.

· Using a completely separate process for scoring applications.

Lisa Grega will solicit input from SOSA committee on replacing the ad hoc committee with a model like that of the NIH grant-review committee.  Three possible scenarios will be offered for when the person in conflict steps out of committee.

· Person in conflict is replaced by a non-voting "Expert Explainer".

· Committee proceeds with 9 members, instead of 10.

· Person in conflict is replaced with a former SOSA member who votes (scores).

The system used for scoring and whether or not scores are anonymous may also affect the fairness of a proposed alternate review process.  CFA may want to make recommendations regarding how SOSA scores are reported.  JV will get SOSA document.
What should be done about the Sabbatical committee?

· Make permanent our decision of 2009?

· Adopt same NIH-type model suggested for SOSA?

Anita Allyn – will get feedback from Sabbatical committee.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Donald Hirsh

CFA Vice Chair

